Selectmen’s Meeting Minutes
04 April 2003
1:20pm

J A Call to Order:

The Chair, Allen Hines, called the scheduled public session to order at 1:20 p.m. Present were Lloyd
Sullivan, Jenifer Landman (Selectmen), Michael Pardue (Town Administrator). In the audience was Chief
of Police Brian Page.

Chief Page addressed the Board on matters related to the proposed “Support the Troops Rally” as
scheduled to be held on April 13, 2003 at Seacoast Harley-Davidson. Chief Page advised the Board as to
the staffing levels he anticipated needing to maintain crowd and traffic control at this event. Chief Page
further advised he has notified Chief Lambert (NHFD) and surrounding communities of the proposed event
should assistance be needed. Each Board member and Mr. Pardue advised Chief Page that they would be
available as necessary during the time of the event should Chief Page need to contact them for any purpose.

Mr. Sullivan made the motion to convene in non-public session under RSA 91:A:3 11 (a, e) for the purpose
of discussing a personnel matter. Ms. Landman seconded the motion. The vote was unanimous and so

moved.

The non-public session was convened at approximately 1:30 pm. Those present included Jenifer Landman,
Allen Hines, Lloyd Sullivan, (selectmen) Michael Pardue (Town Administrator).

Mr. Pardue briefed the Board on a personnel matter.

Mr. Sullivan made the motion to adjourn the non-public session. Ms. Landman seconded the motion. The
vote was unanimous and so moved. The non-public session adjourned at 1:45pm.

The Board reconvened in public session at 1:45 pm. Those present included Jenifer Landman, Allen Hines,
Lloyd Sullivan, (selectmen) Michael Pardue (Town Administrator).

Mr. Sullivan made a motion to authorize the Town Administrator to contract with an outside consultant for
the purpose of reviewing the allegations, facts and circumstances related to a personnel matter. Ms.

Landman seconded the motion. The vote was unanimous and so moved.

Mr. Sullivan made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Ms. Landman seconded the motion. The vote was
unanimous and so moved. Meeting adjourned at approximately 1:48 pm.

Respectfully,

Michael Pardue
Town Administrator
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